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San Bernardino County

4-H Headlines

December 2004 ♥ Vol. 8 ♥ No. 12

Cooperative Extension/4-H Office

777 E. Rialto Ave., San Bernardino, CA 92415

Phone: (909) 387-2179 Fax: (909) 387-3306

E-Mail: caeggleston@ucdavis.edu 

Web: http://cesanbernardino.ucdavis.edu/ and http://clubs.ca4h.org/sanbernardino/ 

State 4-H Web: http://www.ca4h.org/ 
Upcoming Events

December 4, 2004

Toys for Tots Horse Show

December 11, 2004
Summer Camp Staff Interviews at 9:00 am at the 




Good Shepard Church-School, 6338 North 





Figueroa Ave., Highland Park, CA 90042
December 12, 2004
County Teen Council Holiday Party from 1:30 pm 





to 4:30 pm at Ontario Ice Skating Arena, 1225 W. 



Holt Blvd., Ontario, CA 91762

December 17, 2004
TIC sweatshirt orders due to the County 4-H 





Office, please order by club 

December 31, 2004
Member Enrollment Closes

January 11, 2005
Legacy forms for TIC, Cal Focus, and 




Washington Focus due to the County 4-H 



Office 

January 11, 2005

All-Star Meeting at 6:00 pm at the County 4-H 




Office

January 11, 2005

Horse Advisory Meeting at 6:00 pm at the County 



4-H Office

January 11, 2005

Cal Focus Meeting at 6:00 pm at the County 4-H 




Office

January 11, 2005

TIC Orientation Meeting at 6:00 pm at the County 



4-H Office

January 11, 2005

County Council Meeting at 7:00 pm at the County 



4-H Office

January 15, 2005

Summer Camp Staff Training Day (mandatory for 




all staff)

January 15, 2005

Summer Camp Committee Meeting

January 21-23, 2005
Teen Involvement Council (TIC) Conference

January 22, 2005

Summer Camp Early Bird Registration Begins
Record Book Tips
November:

County Council Meeting: Attended - U (may only count once for the year no matter how many you attend)

Food Fiesta: Medalist - O; Gave Demonstration - R; Planned Group Activity - T (took part in the planning and running); Attended - U; County Winner - V Project Showing Contest - Z
San Bernardino County 4-H Website

Visit and bookmark the new San Bernardino County 4-H Website at http://clubs.ca4h.org/sanbernardino/ this website is maintained by John Trammell. You can find 4-H forms, information, the county calendar, and much, much more. The website is being updated often. Be sure to check it out!

Legacy Forms

Legacy Forms are now available on the County 4-H Website. You can download them and fill them out right on your computer or print them out and fill them out the old fashioned way, with a pen. Either way, you can download them and fill them out, then send them in to the County 4-H Office and the Legacy Committee will meet when we have several forms to be considered.

Project Leader Meeting Report Forms

Project Meeting Report Forms are now available on the County 4-H Website. These forms are for Project Leader use and should be filled out for each meeting, it is now easier, as you can do so on your computer and print them out. The directions have also been posted in case you have any questions.

Toys for Tots Horse Show

The Toys for Tots Horse Show will be held on December 4, 2004 at McCoy’s Equestrian Center in Chino Hills. The proceeds from the show go to benefit the Nicole Peacock Scholarship Fund. We need Hi-Point awards donated, there are a total of 13 Hi-Point awards needed. Any club or individual interested in providing awards, or for more information please contact Cheryl Eggleston at (909) 387-2179. 

TIC Sweatshirts

Each year, our county will have a “county sweatshirt” so that all the other counties can easily recognize SAN BERNARDINO. This year’s winning design was submitted by Cody Johnson, and the majority vote was for brown sweatshirts with cream writing. The price of the shirts will remain the same as last year:

Hooded pullover S-XL
$25.00

Hooded pullover XXL
$30.00

Hooded zip front S-XL
$30.00

Hooded zip front XXL
$35.00

Last year we made a profit of $250.00 on the sales, and we didn’t have to have a fundraiser. Please place your sweatshirt orders by club and submit to the 4-H office by December 17th. TIC applications are available online or contact the 4-H office. Our next meeting will be in January to distribute the sweatshirts and review the code of conduct and dress code for TIC.

4-H Shooting Sports Workshop

Location:  Modesto, CA

Dates:  Saturday, December 11 & Sunday, December 12, 2004 

(Participants must attend both days to complete the course.)

Times:  8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. each day

Disciplines offered: Black Powder & Rifle (Participants may only take one 
discipline.)

Upon successful completion of either course, the participant will be certified to be a shooting sports leader and trainer for her/his county/section. For more information contact:

John Borba at (661) 868-6216 jaborba@ucdavis.edu or 

Jim Atherstone at (209) 993-7971 jpatherstone@ucdavis.edu.


John Borba, 4-H Youth Development Advisor

UCCE Kern County

TIC 2005
The Teen Involvement Conference (TIC) this year is going to take place on January 21-23, 2005. This year’s theme is “Reaching for the Stars”. The forms for TIC can be found on the County 4-H Website, http://clubs.ca4h.org/sanbernardino/, under Teen Council or at the State 4-H Website, http://ca4h.org, under sectional conferences in the conference section to the left of the screen. Remember, TIC is first come first served so sign up today. For more information contact John Trammell at johnsphotography@msn.com.   

                           

John Trammell, TIC Planning Committee 

    

2005 4-H Horse Leadership Conference

The 2005 4-H Horse Leadership Conference is scheduled for February 12 and 13, 2005 to be held at California State University, Fresno in the Livestock Pavilion. Registration information will be available November 1, 2004. For more information please visit http://www.cal4hhorse.com/ or contact Jazz Stables at 530-754-5809 or jstables@ucdavis.edu
Citizenship Focus 2005

California Focus 2005 dates are set for June 17 – 21, 2005, adults are  $535.00 and youth are $450.00. Focus will return to the Holiday Inn Capitol Plaza in downtown Sacramento. If you are interested in California Focus contact Rozie Trammell at (909) 864-2653. 

Washington Focus 2005 dates are:

Washington Focus #1



Road to Democracy

June 25 – July 4, 2005
$1,690.00



Heritage Trail I

June 25 – July 2, 2005
$1,470.00


Washington Focus #2






Global Journey

July 9 – 20, 2005

$1,985.00


Heritage Trail II

July 9 – 16, 2005

$1,470.00

If you are interested in Washington Focus contact Kamie Champlin at (909) 877-0692, they will be starting fundraising for the trip.

The Citizenship/Service-Learning Advisory Council would like to announce that financial assistance for Washington Focus or California Focus is available for both youth and adults through the support of The Thomas and Dorothy Leavey Foundation. Seeking teens with strong leadership and community service skills, this program places special emphasis on reaching youth from a broad cross-section of 4-H delivery modes with the intent to support low-income youth and adults who would not otherwise be able to attend. Applications are due December 3, 2004 and available online at http://ca4h.org/citizenship/focus/index.asp
Wanted District Leaders for California Focus

The 4-H Citizenship Program is searching for college-age young adults to serve in a leadership role as District Leaders at California Focus. This internship affords an opportunity for young adults to plan and deliver an educational program centered on California government and history. Applicants need to have graduated from high school by 2004 and have a minimum of one year of college study completed or full-time work experience. Application deadline is January 18, 2005. For more information, visit: http://ca4h.org/citizenship/focus/districtleaderinfo.asp
Results from the National ARBA Convention

Providence, RI
These girls did such a great job at the Convention.  There were 250 kids from around the Country competing in the Royalty Contests.  The did a great job representing California.

Carrie Curley - 

4th Runner-Up National Achievement

Best Opposite of Breed (BOSB)  English Lop

Best of Variety (BOV) Lynx Palomino

Member of the Senior Judging Team that was 2nd place.

 


Elizabeth Munoz - 

Best of Variety (BOV) Blue-Eyed White Polish

Best of Variety (BOV) TSW Texel

Member of the Intermediate Judging Tem that was 3rd place. 

 
Christina Munoz - 

2nd Runner-Up Princess

2nd Runner-Up National Achievement

District 2 Winner Achievement

Member of the Junior Breed Identification Team that was 2nd place.

Kathleen Utter, Desert Farmers 4-H Club

Strike It Rich in California at the Western Regional Leaders Forum

WRLF 2005: Exploring the 4 H’s - Head, Heart, Hands, and Health
by Mignonne Pollard, Volunteer and Staff Development

Only once every 13 years, California’s 4-H volunteer leaders host the Western Regional Leaders Forum – affectionately known as WRLF.  Eureka! We’ve struck it rich in 2005! This year’s WRLF will be held in Sacramento, California, on February 23-27, 2005. The Early Bird registration price of $265.00 is available if you register on or before December 3, 2004. The price is $295.00 until January 12, 2005. Registration and detailed information can be found online at: http://www.ca4h.org/WRLF2005.

The Forum provides an opportunity for 4-H volunteer leaders and staff to share their expertise and love for the 4-H program: their ideas and resources, skills to sharpen mentoring and teaching skills, and activities to engage youth in all aspects of the 4-H program. Engage your head, heart, and hands while learning to keep the 4-H program healthy!

HEAD:  Conference speakers David Henderson of National 4-H Council and Desmond Jolly, Ph.D. of the Small Farms Center will share experiences and humor while engaging our minds. Two days of workshops led by volunteers and staff will range from new skills in crafts to helping youth cope in troubling times. 

HEART:  Our hearts will be touched by Papa Joe, the Doctor of Common Sense. Papa Joe hails from Texas and tells tall tales to help us make it through the coming years. We will honor amazing volunteers from each state for their service to their club and communities. Make connections with fellow delegates to last throughout the years!

HANDS:  A special feature planned for WRLF 2005 is a Community Action Day which will explore the ideals of youth-adult partnerships and service-learning while raising public awareness of 4-H.  Participate “hands-on” in a service-oriented activity such as preparing care packages for our troops or helping to restore an urban school site with other youth and adults. Conference delegates can also view 4-H service-learning projects from around the Golden State.

HEALTH:  Improve your 4-H program health with pre-conference workshops focusing on the “Marketing of 4-H” led by National 4-H Council’s David Henderson, and the “Elements of Positive Youth Development” shared by Stephen Russell of University of Arizona and Mignonne Pollard of University of California. Carole MacNeil, California State Program Leader and National Director of the 4-H Youth in Governance Initiative, will also provide training on the youth voice in decision-making.

Come to WRLF 2005 to discover Sacramento’s historic Old Town or ride the Napa Valley Wine Train on one of the many day trips offered as part of the festivities! Join enthusiastic youth and adults for dynamic presentations, great prizes, and “golden” ideas to take back home and use in your club or program. Strike It Rich in California – we’ll see you soon! 

Looking for curriculum for your project?
Check out these three sources:

The ANR-CA 4-H Youth Development online catalog (To Do, To Learn, To Make) at:

http://anrcatalog.ucdavis.edu/  (includes a “Search” utility)

The Cooperative Curriculum System online catalog at: 

http://www.n4hccs.org/shop/products.asp 
The Nationally Juried 4-H Youth Development Curriculum can be viewed online at: 

http://www.national4-hheadquarters.gov/library/4h_curric.htm 

Dog Curriculum

The National 4-H Cooperative Curriculum System (CCS) is soliciting pilot sites for newly revised dog curriculum. If you have a 4-H dog club or other youth group that would like to pilot and evaluate one or more of these educational activities, contact Susan Kerr for more information at kerrs@wsu.edu  

Exchange Programs

The State 4-H Office announces a new exchange opportunity this year: Ambassadors to Australia. This is an outbound exchange only that places 4-H members (ages 16-18), staff, or leaders on working farms in a Victoria province in Australia from June 20-July 20, 2005. Contact Pat English for more information at (530) 754-8520 or pnenglish@ucdavis.edu 
The 2005 4-H Japanese Exchange Program is actively looking for potential host families for Japanese teens ages 12-16. The delegation of Japanese teens and their chaperones will be visiting the state for one month this summer from July 23-August 20, 2005. Applications are available in your county 4-H office or online at: http://ca4h.org/exchange/japanese/2005/index.asp For more information, contact Pat English at (530) 754-8520 or pnenglish@ucdavis.edu  
�EMBED WPDraw30.Drawing  \* MERGEFORMAT \s���


� EMBED Word.Picture.8  ���














[image: image3.png]UNIVERSITY

of
CATLTFORNIA




[image: image4.wmf] 

_1137434920.unknown

_1144706714.doc
[image: image1.png]18 U.S.C. 707








